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August 12, 2010

The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

Attached is a proposed ordinance authorizing the sale of surplus property to Segale Properties LLC.  The proposed sale is part of an exchange for acquisition of easements required for the Bow Lake Recycling and Transfer Station.  The subject property is located at the northern edge of the Transfer Station within the cities of SeaTac and Tukwila, and lies within Council District Five.

The 5.3 acre subject parcel, collectively referred to as The Ravine and The Orphan in the attached properties map exhibit, is a portion of the 25.3 acre Bow Lake Recycling and Transfer Station.  It is unsuitable for county development because it is separated from the larger facility parcel by a steep ravine.  During negotiations with Segale Properties LLC to obtain a sewer and stormwater drainage easement and temporary construction easement for the new Recycling and Transfer Station, the Solid Waste Division agreed to surplus and sell the 5.3 acres of surplus land in exchange for the easements.  The surplus land lies north and east of the ravine that bisects the Transfer Station property, and can be utilized by Segale Properties LLC for the Tukwila South development within the City of Tukwila.  According to the terms of the purchase and sale agreement, the county will sell the surplus property for $52,300 and the county will obtain the sewer and stormwater drainage easement and temporary construction easement for $64,250.
The Solid Waste Division has identified no further need for the surplus property and has declared it surplus to its needs.  Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.100, notices were circulated to other county departments by the Facilities Management Division (FMD).  No agency expressed interest.  The property does not meet the criteria for affordable housing because it does not have road access, water or sewer.  Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.100, FMD declared the property surplus to the county’s present and foreseeable needs on 
March 2, 2009.

The surplus property is appraised at $52,300.00.  Due to the unique circumstances of the proposed exchange, a negotiated direct sale is in the best interests of the public.  Pursuant to King County Code 4.56.080, the council must approve the sale of county-owned real property.

Approval of this proposed legislation is recommended.  Should you have any questions, please contact Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division, at 206-296-0630, or Kevin Kiernan, Director of the Solid Waste Division, at 206-296-4385.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget, and Office of 

    Strategic Performance and Planning

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive

    Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Director, Facilities Management Division (FMD), DES

Steve Salyer, Manager, Real Estate Services (RES), FMD, DES


Harold McNelly, Acquisition Supervisor, RES, FMD, DES


Christie True, Director Designee, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)


Kevin Kiernan, Director, Solid Waste Division, DNRP

